	Foxholes with Butterwick Parish Council
Meeting held on 12th July 2023
PRESENT:

Chair
Cllr D Eddy
Cllr P Warters
Cllr  M Martinez
Cllr C Tomlin
Cllr S Tomlin
Michelle Whitfield NYC Officer
0 members of public
Clerk
Mr C Adnitt
23/53
The Meeting was opened at 19.30 hours by the Vice Chair.
23/54
Apologies
Apology was received from Cllr A Samuels
23/55
NYC Community Link Officer
Michelle Whitfield provided an overview of her role and responsibilities, explaining that her role was to provide a focal point of contact between the Parish Council and North Yorkshire Council. Councillors asked questions relating to traffic speed issues through Foxholes, including speed camera signs and 40MPH buffer zones each side of the 30MPH limit. The need for additional street lighting was also raised explaining the problem in funding them from the precept and asked if funding can be obtained from NYC. M Whitfield agreed to take these issues up within NYC to see what could be done.
23/56
Public Comments
No comments were received.

23/57
Declarations of Interests
No declarations of interest were received.
23/58
Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 17th May 2023 were approved by all those who were present and signed by the vice chair.

23/59
Matters Arising
There were no matters arising.
23/60
Co-option to fill Vacancy
One vacancy remained to be filled.
23/61

Options for Signage to Reduce Speeding
This item was discussed during item 23/55 above.

23/62
Planning Applications
Two planning applications were received. 23/00324/MFUL approval to erect an agricultural building for grain storage at, Boythorpe Farm, Butterwick to Foxholes, Butterwick.

23.00354/OUT outline approval to erect an agricultural workers dwelling to replace existing mobile home on land off Butterwick Road, Butterwick.

23/63
Accounts to Pay & Financial Considerations
The following accounts were presented for payment: Wel Medical (Defib. Pads) £151.20, NYC (Street Light Elec. Supply) £775.81, Foxholes Village Hall (Room Hire) £5, Autela Payroll Services £39.63, Wel Medical (Defib. Batteries) £408, Premier Garden Services (Grass Cutting) £300, and [NYC (Street Light Repairs) £2356.03 – it was noted that the work had not yet been completed and payment was to be withheld until the work was completed at which point it would be paid], which were approved by all.

The following payments were received: HMRC VAT Refund £296.82.
23/64
Correspondence
No correspondence was received.
23/65
Other Business
Comment was made that the full width if the grass verge on the right hand side of Pump Lane was not being cut, and also the full area around the pond was not being cut. This was to be taken up with the contractor.
It was noted that the Church graveyard was still overgrown. The Church of England has to been contacted about the matter but no action appears to have taken place yet.

23/66
Date of Next Meeting
It was agreed that the next meeting was to be held on Thursday 14th September 2023 in the Village Hall.

23/67
The meeting was closed at 20.25 hours.




